October 8, 1952

Mr. Stephen M. Sydnor Leesburg Virginia

Dear T. Sydnort

Please note enclosed copy of letter about bus route number 24. I do not yet find a schedule of this bus route in my files. Please talk to Mr. Carpenter about this.

It has come to my attention that children are being brought in on this bus route and not permitted to enter the building. I think that it is very important that a teacher be on duty as early as children reach the school to open the building and exercise some supervision over them. Your teachers can, of course, take turns in this respect and no one teacher would be on duty very long.

Since the driver of this bus now lives in Leesburg, if it would simplify this matter any for you, it would be satisfactory to us that the Lucketts end of this route be run first in the morning. However, if that is done they should be the first to be delivered in the afternoon.

Very sincerely yours,

O. L. Emerick Division Superintendent